
Upper Merion Township 
Park and Recreation Board Minutes 
November 9, 2010 
 

Attendees: Barb Schafer, David Burns, Neil Sardinas, John Tallman, Eileen Connelly, 
MaryAnn Ahearn, Dan Russell, Mike Trachtenberg 
 

Pledge of Allegiance 
 

Directors Report: 
 

Repairs to parks completed from storm damage 
 

Budget was presented to Board of Supervisors includes a 6 ½% reduction  
 

Capital budget pending approval- $180,000-190,000 /year in budget average; expecting $70,000-
80,000 for 2011. 
 

Winter/Spring guide being published. Will include a music class for children starting at age 6 
months 
 

Excursions- a train trip through the Colorado Rockies will be offered 
 

Community Center- final meeting is planned. 
 

Old Business: 
 

Goats- not cooperating at Bob White Park. Residents are protesting their use and cost. A petition 
is being circulated to stop the use of the goats 
 

Upper Merion Cricket Club is seeking an area for a field. Bob White Park is only field space in 
Township that meets their requirements 
 

Dan met with UMBA and Indians regarding obligation pledged to Township for Heuser Field 
construction. There is disagreement on amount owed due to the value of these organizations 
contributions to these fields 
 

Wegmans Market is under construction in Township. No other tenants under contract at site at 
this time. Question if open space is included in plans. 
 

New Business: 
 

Repairs for Sumner Dam will allow for park area. 
 

Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Trachtenberg 
Secretary 
 



  
 
 


